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Ms. Helen Heitmueller
Box 2238, RD#2
Etters, PA 17319 -

Dear Ms. Heitmueller:

I am writing in response to your Christmas card to Chairman Ahearne regarding
the closing of Three Mile Island. I regret that this answer to your letter
has been delayed. The accident and its consequences have created a substan-
tial increase in the agency's workload, which nas prevented me from responding
to you as promptly as I would have liked to.

With regard to Three Mile Island Unit 2, the licensee has not yet sent to the
NRC a proposal for plant recovery, although the licensee is conducting feasi-
bility studies. It is not possible at this time to determine when such pro-
posals for recovery may be submitted or how much time will be needed for the
required reviews and approvals in connection with Unit 2's recovery. I would
note, however, that the licensee's authority to operate Unit 2, except for
those actions necessary to keep the react 3r shut down, was suspended by Order
of July 20, 1979.

As for Three Mile Island Unit 1, the Commission has ordered that a public
hearing be conducted to determine whether the facility should be operated and,
if so, under what conditions restart would take place. Prior to start of the
hearings, the NRC staff will conduct a review of technical information con-
cerning the restart of Unit 1. As part of this review, the NRC staff will
conduct meetings with the licensee in the presence of the public, and the
public will be given the opportunity to raise questions and to make state-
ments. During the hearing, the technical issues which are appropriate to
assure the public health and safety will also be addressed. In addition, the
Hearing Board may consider the psychological impact of future operation on the
nearby communities. A copy of the Commission Order which r 2tlines the issues
to be considered is enclosed for your information.

Please note that no radiation induced fatalities have occurred as a result of
the Three Mile Island accident. The President's Commission investigating the
accident said in the overview of their report that, "We conclude that the most
serious health effect of the accident was severe mental stress, which was
short-lived. "
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A team of investigators from the Nuclear Regulatory Commission, the Environ-
mental Protection Agency, and the Department of Health, Education and Welfare
calculated the doses to the people living within 50 miles of the Three Mile
Island site and est i ated the number of new cancers that would result fromm
the exposure to the radioactivity that leaked out of the plant. The team
published their work in a report entitled, " Population Dose and Health Impact
of the Accident at the Three Mile Island Nuclear Station" (NUREG-0558). They
concluded that the offsite collective dose associated with radioactive mate-
rial released from March 28, 1979, to April 7, 1979, represents minimal risks
(that is, a very small number of additional health effects to the offsite
population). Enclosed for your information is a summary of NUREG-0558.

I appreciate your concerns and assure you that every effort is being made to
ensure the continued protection of the health and safety of the public, not '

only at the Three Mile Island Station, but also at all nuclear power plants.

Sincerely,
;

Harold R. Denton, Director
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation

Enc 1: Order and Notice of Hearing dated 8/9/79
Summary of NUREG-0558
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